
The Tropics Residents’ Club 

                                                 

General Meeting 

 

September 8, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Richard Stoll.  All Board 

members were present except Fran Eikeberg who was excused by a passed motion.  The 

guest speaker, Mr. Mark Evanoff, Deputy City Manager, was introduced.  Mr. Evanoff 

spoke on the Union City Measure QQ,  a parcel tax continuing $4.1 million dollars for 

vital public services.  Police Captain Jared Rinetti was introduced.  He thanked the 

residents for their support and reassured them that police would be available when called. 

 

The minutes from the August 11 General Meeting were read and approved.  The 

Treasurer’s report was read and approved.  The Bingo financial report was read and 

approved.  Correspondence consisted of e-mails from all five candidates for local office 

accepting the invitation to speak at our October General Meeting.   

 

Richard gave updates on various projects currently in the Park.  A motion to accept the 

bid from Arbor Well tree trimming passed with a majority yes and 4 no.  A motion to 

accept a brown burlap color for sound baffling passed.  The security company has been 

reporting to the Park office daily.  Sensors are in place.  The grill has been cleaned. Other 

projects pending are: floor cleaning, event monitor, food bank and proper recycling. 

 

The Audit Committee consists of Rick Henry, Darlene Cornell and Robert Hisle.  

October 10 is the deadline for the report.  A request for an adding machine was made. 

 

New Business:  A committee to look over the by-laws was formed.  They are Nikki 

Bracken-Poe, Barry Lependorf, Juanita Drdla, and Ray Scott.  A sign-up sheet was 

passed around for those who do not want their photo taken or published.  It was requested 

that the office let Editor Tina know when the Breeze arrives.  This issue will be discussed 

at the next Board meeting.  A reminder was given that notes and letters to the Residents’ 

Club can be left in the lobby mailbox. 

 

Events:  Richard is in charge of the September 7th breakfast.  Barry is in charge of the 

Casino Night on September 24th.  There will be a roulette table.  Steve is in charge of the 

Sunday potluck.  Jayme is in charge of the Halloween party.  Barry reminded us to get 

forms in for the next Flea Market tables. 

 

Committees:  Anita gave the report as City Hall liaison.  English classes are going well.  

Driver safety classes are coming to the B-Bug.  Digital speed signs are waiting for their 

chains to lock them. Afternoon exercise is starting again.  A motion was passed to have a 

pool party when the pool closes on October 31st.  $50 dollars for this was approved.  The 

meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  Carol O’Quin, Secretary 


